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January 13, 2016

Moss Bay Vista Residents
431 — 7 Avenue South, All Suites
Kirkland, WA 98033

Subject: Proposal to Close and Decommission Groundwater Compliance Monitoring Wells
For the former Pace National Site and Wells MW-25, -26, and -27
Consent Decree No. 12-2-16257-3SEA and Site Cleanup Id #5063

Dear Moss Bay Vista Residents:

Washington Department of Ecology (Ecology) and SRMKII and Ultra Corporation have completed all
cleanup actions at the neighboring former Pace National Site under Consent Decree No. 12-2-16257-
3SEA. Ecology and parties are closing the legal agreement —Consent Decree and preparing to delist the
Pace National Site from the state Hazardous Sites List. The delisting will be published in February 2016.

Ecology and the SRMKII consultants —PES Environmental, Inc. plan to close and decommission the three
wells at your property. PES staff and Ecology plan to be at the parking lot for your property on Monday,
January 18 at 9 am. The well driller will open and decommission each of the three wells. We estimate
this will take approximately 2-3 hours. Note, please do not park a car or vehicle on top of the well
monuments at your parking area on Monday morning.

We greatly appreciate your assistance during the last three years to conduct the groundwater compliance
monitoring. These results have shown no detection for the Ecology required four semi-annual monitoring
events completed in May and November 2014 and 2015.

Let me know if you have questions or would like more information. You may reach me at
maura.obrien@ecy.wa.gov or by telephone at 425-649-7249.

Sincerely,

Toxics Cleanup Program Site Manager

oe Daniel Balbiani, PES Environmental, Inc.




